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the economic, social and cultural rights of these women and assist them in the
fulfilment of their family and parental responsibilities. Specific measures should

address dietary deficiencies, high levels of infant and maternal mortality and
other health problems, lack of education, housing and child care. Vocational,

technical, professional and other training should be provided to enable these women
to secure employment or to participate in income-generating activities and
projects, and to secure adequate wages, oocupational health and safety and their
other right3 as workers. As far as possible, Governménts should ensure that these

women have access to all services in their own languages.

Paragraph 304

Women'belonging to minority groups or indigenous populations should be fully

consulted and should participate in the development and implementation of
programmes affecting them. The Governments of countries where minorities and

indigenous populations exist should take proper account of the work of bodies such
as the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and the Sub-Commission
on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities, in particular its
Working Group which is developing a set of international standards to protect the

rights of indigenous populations. The General Assembly should consider the

advisability of designating an international year of indigenous and-traditional
cultures in order to promote international understanding and to emphasize the
distinctive role of women in sustaining the identity of their people.

V. INTERNATIONAL AND RWGIONAL 00-OPSRATION

4. Obstacles

Paragraph 305

Insufficient attention has been devoted during the Decade at the international

level and in some regions to the need to advance the status of women in relation to
the goals and objectives of the Decade - equality, development and peace.

International tensions, arms race, threat of nuclear war, failure to respect human
rights and fundamental freedoms and failure to observe the principles of the United
Nations Charter as well as global economic recession and other critical situations
combined with dissatisfaction due to inadequate progress in multilateral and

international co-operation since the Copenhagen World Conference has substantially
affected the scope and ability for international and regional co-operation

including the role of the United Nations. The progress in the developing world has
slackened or in some cases turned negative under conditions of serious
indebtedness, economic and monetary instability, resource constraints and
unemployment. This has also affected prospects for economic and technical
co-operation among developing countries, particularly with regard to women.
Nevertheless some progress has been made in terms of achieving equality between

women and men, and a greater appreciation of the role of women in development and
peace which should also contribute toward effective international co-operation.

Paragraph 306

International and regional organizations have been called upon during the
Decade to advance the position of their women staff and to extend hiring practices
to include qualified women. The results have been highly uneven and in some cases
the situation has actually worsened during the Decade in the"face of resource
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